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Presidentôs Letter  

As the days are getting shorter and the leaves are falling from the trees, we are fast nearing the end of 
the longest and most vexing season of the year ï road construction. With the exception of areas 
requiring excavation (like Route 59 and the 95th Street Bridge) the barricades will be disappearing as 
we get closer to the annual shut-down of the asphalt plants. This unfortunately does not mean an 
immediate improvement to traffic flow, since I can practically guarantee that when the snow falls some 
neighbors will forget the nuances of winter driving and create their own problems getting from here to 
there. 

With Transportation being one of the three key initiatives in Napervilleôs updated Strategic Plan, the 
Confederationôs November 16th meeting will feature Planning and Transportation Team Leader Karyn 
Robles group. They will provide an update on where we have been, and what is on the horizon to help 
move people across our community. With Confederation Director (and Naperville Transportation 
Advisory Board (TAB) member) Kathy Benson chairing this meeting, we anticipate exposure to some 
good information as well as a meaningful discussion and answers to resident questions. 

Looking ahead, the Homeowners Confederation would like to hear from you, our neighbors, about the 
things you think are important and where you would like our emphasis placed in the upcoming months.  
Even though our Board represents all corners of our community, I sometimes worry that we are zeroed 
in on what we, as somewhat over-involved individuals, think is important as opposed to looking at 
those things that our other neighbors are concerned about.  

We are here to seek out information, educate, bring people together, foster dialogue, and, when and 
where appropriate, to advocate. Are we addressing the right issues? Where and how can we do 
better? Let me know! The Confederation does not exist for its Board ï it exists for its members, the 
people who call the Naperville Area their home. 

I hope to see you on the 16th for coffee and a great meeting. 

Sincerely, 

bob 

Bob Fischer 
President, Naperville Area Homeowners Confederation 
rafischer1@aol.com     

mailto:rafischer1@aol.com
mailto:rafischer1@aol.com
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November Meeting Focuses on Transportation 

Our next NAHC Monthly meeting will be Saturday morning, November 16th at 8 AM (for coffee and 
networking) in meeting rooms B&C of the Municipal Center. We have invited the City of Naperville 

transportation planning team to come in and provide updates on projects 
around town as well as provide some insights into how transportation can 

be made better.  

Improving Improve traffic flow and congestion is one of the three 
strategic plan goals established by the City Council during the 

summer. Karyn Robles and her team will provide us with information 
not only about projectsd currently under way, but we anticipate they will 
also address some ways the strategic plan goal can be addressed and 

what this means to us as residents, taxpayers, and drivers. 

In Confederation business during the November meeting, we will be talking about our calendar year 
2014 budget. Our bylaws require that it be submitted and approved in November of each year, and the 
board is working on items that need to be included for approval. 

Coffee and networking for this meeting will be sponsored by Baum Property Management, AAMC. 
Baum has been providing quality management to 
Condo and HOAôs in Naperville since 1984 and is 
currently serving approx. 15,000 doors in the 
immediate area. They are an Accredited 
Association Management Company (AAMC) 
holding a A+ rating with the BBB. They are happy 
to provide associations with no cost, no obligation 
quotes. We thank Mike Baum and his team for 
sponsoring the November meeting and look 
forward to hearing more about their services. 

Keep an eye on www.napervillehomeowners.com for updates on the meeting. We are looking forward 
to seeing everyone on the 16th!  Remember, coffee and networking begins at 8 AM, the meeting starts 
at 8:30 sharp, and we promise to have everyone on their way by 10 oôclock.  

 

Getting Rid of Fall Leaves 

The City of Naperville's bulk curbside leaf collection program began on Monday, October 21, 2013. 
This program provides every neighborhood with three collection 
opportunities during the program's six-week period, weather 
permitting. To participate, residents rake leaves into the street, next to 
the curb in front of a house and avoiding storm drains, at the 
beginning of each of the three leaf collection cycles. 

Depending on the weather, it will take crews approximately two weeks 
to complete each Citywide collection cycle. Crews will collect leaves in 
front of each home once during each two-week collection cycle. The 
final Citywide collection cycle begins on November 18. Leaves must 
be raked into the street by 6 a.m. on the following dates: 
¶ Monday, November 4 
¶ Monday, November 1 

The City uses specialized mechanical equipment to collect leaves from the street. Leaf volume and 
weather uncertainties make it impossible to guarantee curbside leaf collection on a specific day.  

Residents should note the following: 

http://www.napervillehomeowners.com/
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¶ Snow, rain or freezing weather may significantly delay or permanently halt curbside leaf 
collection. If snow is forecast, residents should bag any remaining leaves as leaf collection 
may end or be significantly delayed. 

¶ Rake leaves to the street during every collection cycle, even if it is a small amount. This 
helps prevent the final collection crews from having the largest quantity to pick up, when 
snow is the most probable and timing is crucial. 

¶ Avoid placing items other than leaves in leaf piles. Branches, twigs, lumber, rocks and items 
other than leaves buried in leaf piles can cause mechanical breakdowns of leaf equipment, 
delay the collection process and increase the cost of the program. 

¶ Rake leaves away from storm drains in the street to prevent flooding.  

¶ The mechanical curbside leaf collection equipment will leave debris on the street. Street 
sweeping will begin after curbside leaf collection ends, weather permitting. Residents may 
choose to sweep up leaf debris and include it in the bagged collection program.  

Once crews have completed the final collection in your area, all remaining leaves must be bagged for 
pickup through the bagged leaf and yard waste collection program. 

Free Bagged Leaf and Yard Waste Collection Program - The City encourages residents to take 

advantage of the free bagged leaf and yard waste collection program, which helps to handle the huge 
volume of fall leaves. The free bagged leaf and yard waste collection program runs from 
November 4 to December 13, 2013.    

To participate, fill 32-gallon paper yard waste 
bags with leaves and other yard waste. 
Leaves and yard waste placed in paper yard 
waste bags will not require stickers from 
November 4 to December 13. Branches and 
other yard waste that are tied into bundles 
require a sticker at all times. There is a 60 
pound maximum per bag. Please be aware 
that wet leaves will add to the weight of the 
bag. Place the bags at the curb by 6 a.m. on 
your normal trash collection day. Prior to 
November 4, a yard waste sticker is required 
on each bag or bundle placed out for 
collection. Paper yard waste bags are 
available at local grocery and hardware 
stores; the City does not provide yard waste 
bags. 

Weekly bag or bundled yard waste collection 
ends for the year on December 13. Yard 
waste collection will begin again on March 
17, 2014.  For more information on the bulk 
curbside leaf collection or bagged leaf and 
yard waste collection programs, 
visit www.naperville.il.us/leafcollection.aspx.  

Unincorporated areas should check with their 
local township for services and dates. 
Contact information for area townships can be found in the ñCounty/Townshipò section of the 
Confederationôs website at: http://www.napervillehomeowners.com/WebPage.asp?PN=Links 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001NyXJcYXibUOEFfkmFDqcCflE0jY8VF1UCjriwX4BdulaRtT9Ey7uqBARBafhaqyFLCijUXZaFAlDeJTHoc72GhrIUZ3z9t6C2AlGaBoCQKQHHryt2d07dXDXOFkH6xJKjlNgL72FnUf1JbIzrqYtDDpaOsNl7auqMzdLFac1O7uDlLOCCHO4uyo5daU7qCHBrjmVCcwt0S0=&c=i5yL223UsWSmADTFlbz4odOJ_7xvlCE-xLJdwHu_1-PEr7tD8C96zg==&ch=Q0L_nHu0QibpiU1Lq2YhvSX4ey6EGDIEtizrgJ6UUSj5Rh_vehJ0zg==
http://www.napervillehomeowners.com/WebPage.asp?PN=Links
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Furnace & Air Conditioning Upgrade Rebates Available  

Qualified Naperville residents who have upgraded their furnace and air conditioning units at the 
same time may be eligible for financial rebates through a new energy efficiency program offered 
by the Illinois Municipal Electric Agency (IMEA).  

The Nicor/Municipal Residential Natural Gas and Electric 
Efficiency Pilot Program is divided into two components: 
a ñComplete System Replacementò rebate program and 
a ñMulti-Family Comprehensive Energy Efficient 
Program.ò To participate, residents must be customers 
of Nicor Gas and they must receive electricity service 
from Napervilleôs Department of Public Utilities. 

Owners of single-family homes or multi-family dwellings 
of three units or less can participate in the Complete System Replacement component. 
Homeowners can qualify for rebates when they replace inefficient central air conditioners and 
furnaces with more efficient units between Monday, October 14, 2013, and Friday, March 14, 
2014. Rebate levels are based on the Seasonal Energy Efficiency Ratio rating (or SEER rating) 
of the new central air conditioning unit and the Annual Fuel Utilization Efficiency (or AFUE) of 
the new furnace. 

Upgrading to a more energy-efficient furnace with an AFUE of at least 92% percent and a 
central air conditioner with a SEER rating of at least 14.5 can qualify the homeowner for a 
rebate of $700 to $1,000. Rebate levels can increase if the homeowner installs qualifying 
equipment with higher efficiency ratings and includes a programmable thermostat. For more 
information, call (877) 886-4239 or visit www.NicorGasRebates.com/municipal-CSR to view the 

complete list of program requirements. 

Applications must be submitted to MunicipalRebate@NicorGasRebates.com This e-mail 
address is being protected from spambots. You need JavaScript enabled to view it within 

90 days of installation or by March 31, 2014, whichever comes first. Funding is limited and 
participants are strongly encouraged to submit applications as soon after installation as 
possible. 

Managers or owners of condominiums or apartment complexes of more than five units may be 
eligible to participate in the Multi-Family Comprehensive Energy Efficient Program component. 
All apartment or condo units at participating buildings will receive compact fluorescent light 
bulbs, water saving shower heads, kitchen and bathroom aerators, and programmable 
thermostats and hot water temperature setbacks, when feasible. Program implementers are 
reaching out to property management companies, condo associations and building owner 
associations to make them aware of these offerings. 

Both components of this program are being offered to qualified residents of Farmer City, 
Naperville, Princeton, Rantoul, Rock Falls, St. Charles and Winnetka as a result of a $325,000 
grant from the Illinois Department of Commerce and Economic Opportunity (DCEO). While 
funding lasts, the costs of all electric efficiency measures and rebates offered through this 
program are being paid with money from the DCEO grant. Nicor Gas pays all costs related to 
the programôs natural gas energy efficiency measures and rebates. 

The DCEO grant is being administered by the Illinois Municipal Electric Agency (IMEA), which is 
the City of Napervilleôs wholesale electric supplier. Members of the IMEA Board of Directors, 
elected officials of IMEA member municipalities and employees of IMEA may not participate in 
this program. 

For more information about the program, call (877) 886-4239 or 

visit www.NicorGasRebates.com/municipal-CSR.  

 

http://www.nicorgasrebates.com/municipal-CSR
mailto:MunicipalRebate@NicorGasRebates.com
http://www.nicorgasrebates.com/municipal-CSR
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Proposed Text Amendments to Zoning & Land Use Ordinances 

Now scheduled for the November 4th City Council meeting is a discussion and possible adoption of a 
number of staff proposed changes to Naperville's Zoning and Land Use ordinances and codes. Many 
of the proposed changes are cosmetic - removing references to boards and commissions no longer in 
existence; but there are also some things being changed that might make a difference in how future 
changes are reviewed and processed. These include definitions of what might constitute a ñminorò 
change, elimination of some points of reference that might be critical in the future, and more. 

Members of the NAHC Board spent time reviewing the changes and we met with the City Manager 
and Planning Team Leader to review and discuss some of the areas where we had concerns. We also 
discussed this with the membership at our September General meeting, and the Confederation Board 
voted at its October 5th meeting that our comments should be a Board position  

To see the comments we have already provided to City staff, go to our website 
http://www.napervillehomeowners.com/NAHC/NewsDoc/NewsDoc13371.pdf to read what we had to 
say about the proposals. 

To see all of the proposed changes suggested by City Staff, go to 
http://www.napervillehomeowners.com/NAHC/NewsDoc/NewsDoc13372.PDF. This is a 50+ page 
document! 

 

Park District Proposes Planning for Additional Indoor Space 

On October 9th, Naperville Park District Executive Director Ray McGury sent the letter below to the 
community. The Confederation appreciates the proposed transparency of the planning process and 
we will be reviewing and offering suggestions during this planning and development process. As the 
plans are still very much conceptual ï it is important that we do not rush to judgment based on prior 
plans or pre-conceptions. Mr. McGuryôs letter follows: 

For many years the Park District has been challenged with providing year-round indoor recreation 
activities due to limited facilities. We've attempted to address indoor space needs in a number of 
ways, including partnerships with the school districts, retrofitting existing facilities and leasing space 
from the City of Naperville and private entities. Despite these efforts, the demand and need for indoor 
recreation space remains. 

In November, our Park Board of Commissioners will vote on the purchase of property at the corner of 
Fort Hill Drive and Quincy Avenue, next to Players Indoor Sports Center and the City of Naperville 
Public Works facility. The property is intended for the future development of an indoor Activity Center.  
There are several key reasons for developing an indoor Activity Center, including:  

¶ To provide additional indoor space in order to better serve the year-round recreation 
needs of the community and more effectively address community health and wellness 
issues - one of the District's core values.  

- Since 1992, the District has added only 2,000 square feet of its own indoor space while 
residents have increased by more than 51,000. 
- The cooperative partnerships the District has with the school districts are great, but the 
schools have realized an ever-increasing need to use their spaces for their own programs. 
- Leasing space is unpredictable, requires retrofitting (as is the case with many of the 
District's current spaces) and doesn't always accommodate program needs (e.g. yoga held in 
preschool rooms; basketball played in carpeted gyms). 
- Enhance the community's access to indoor recreation programs while continuing to focus 
on serving residents' introductory recreational needs in a positive and encouraging learning 
environment. 
- Community feedback obtained through our surveys as well as anecdotal comments from 

http://www.napervillehomeowners.com/NAHC/NewsDoc/NewsDoc13371.pdf
http://www.napervillehomeowners.com/NAHC/NewsDoc/NewsDoc13372.PDF
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residents have highlighted the current lack of District indoor space and the need for 
amenities like athletic courts and a walking track. 

¶ To address programming needs for Naperville residents with special needs.  

- Naperville has a large special needs community that currently does not have convenient 
access to programs to meet their needs. These residents have to travel to other communities 
to take part in many recreation programs. 

¶ To better serve the needs of the senior community by providing amenities that 
encourage physical activity and social connections. 

- Many seniors travel to Westfield Fox Valley Mall to walk during the winter. The Activity 
Center will include a walking track that residents may use for free.  
- The District plans to have both scheduled and drop-in programming that appeals to seniors' 
interests. 

¶ To serve the needs of the changing demographics of the Naperville community.  

- Provide a place where families can exercise together or engage in separate activities 
simultaneously. 
- Serve as a gathering place for teens to participate in healthy and safe activities. 
- Address the fitness/wellness needs of Naperville's diverse community. 

In the upcoming months, the Park District will offer several opportunities for residents to give additional 
insight into the amenities that will be included in the facility. The feedback that is received will be 
added to what the community has already told us in the last 3 Community Interest & Opinion Surveys 
conducted over the past 9 years. Funding for the facility will be accomplished through current revenue 
sources including land/cash donations, tax revenue, investments and alternative revenue opportunities 
like grants. Additionally, the District will reprioritize capital projects to be able to build a project of this 
kind and address the most critical need that the District faces. The Activity Center will be planned and 
constructed in a way that is consistent with the District's other projects that have illustrated excellent 
financial stewardship such as Nike Sports Complex, Seager Park Interpretive Center and the 
Centennial Beach renovations - all of which came in on time and under budget.  

More information regarding upcoming public input opportunities will be made available in the near 
future via email, on our website, through social media and other channels. We look forward to working 
with residents to create a center that will benefit the recreational needs of our community.  

Sincerely, 

 
Ray McGury 
Executive Director 

 

 

NAHC Briefs ï News You Can Use!  

DuPage Childrenôs Museum (DCM) invites business and community leaders to join Rose-Hulman 
Institute of Technology Dean of Innovation and Engagement 
William Kline, Ph. D, as well as a panel of innovators, for a 
thought-provoking and engaging discussion on how a 
variety of companies are increasing their organizational 
competency in the area of innovation.  

ñCreativity in the Workplaceò will be held on November 6, 
2013 from 5:30 ï 8:30pm at the Northern Illinois University 
Naperville Campus (1120 E. Diehl Road). The cost to attend 
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this event is $15. Pre-registration is required and seating is limited. To learn more and to register, visit 
http://dupagechildrens.org/setting-the-stage-for-innovation-creativity-in-the-workplace/.  

-0- 
Toasting for a Cause will be held on Monday, 

November 18 at 6:30 p.m. at Sullivanôs Steakhouse, 244 
S. Main Street. Guests will enjoy a five course meal, 
each course expertly paired with a wine selection. 
Admission is $125 per person with $75 of each ticket 
going directly to support Naperville CARES. Seating is 
limited and interested parties must register online 
at www.napervillecares.org. 

-0- 
Residents of the 21st District can recycle unwanted household items November 2 at a Recycling 
Event in Naperville being sponsored by Senator Michael Connelly. 

The Recycling Event is scheduled from 9:00 a.m. to noon, November 2 at Jefferson Junior High 
School, 1525 Loomis St., in Naperville. 

Local charities and businesses will be accepting gently-used items, and electronics recyclers will be on 
hand to take old computer equipment, telephones and TVs.  Participants include Douglas Ace 
Hardware, Elgin Recycling, Goodwill Store & Donation Center, Habitat for Humanity, Naperville Noon 
Lions Club, S.C.A.R.C.E., and Working Bikes. 

For a list of items that will be accepted (or not accepted), click here. 

For more information about the event, call Senator Connellyôs office at 630-682-8101..  
-0- 

The Naperville Municipal Bandôs Fall Concert, ñThe Classics & Sousa,ò will be held at 3 p.m. Nov. 3 

at Wentz Concert Hall, 171 E. Chicago Ave., Naperville. Admission is free. 

The band will play John Phillip 
Sousa selections in honor of the 
maestroôs birthday, which is in 
November. The concert will open 
with ñThe Free Lance on to Victoryò 
by Sousa and end with two Sousa 

marches, ñThe Liberty Loanò and ñStars and Stripes Forever,ò also known as our national march. 

The band will play a song dedicated to Napervilleôs founder titled the ñCaptain Joe Naper March,ò 
written by the late Elmer A. Koerner, former director of the Municipal Band, and Ron Keller, current 
director of the band. While the band pays homage to the town founder, a video will be playing of the 
Joseph Naper statue dedication produced by Naperville Community Television, Channel 17. 

Other concert highlights include a clarinet solo by Jason Thomson and vocalist Catherine Lord will 
sing two Gershwin favorites. 

Ann Lord, mistress of ceremonies, will present insightful introductions to the selections including: ñDer 
Freischutz Overtureò by Carl M. von Weber; ñScene & Airò by Michael Bergson; ñEine Kleine 
Nachtmusicò by W.F. Mozart; ñMarch Electricò by Giuseppe Creatore; ñPeer Gynt Suiteò by Edward 
Grieg; an excerpt from ñLuciaò by Gaetano Donizetti; and the ñHunting Polkaò by Johann Strauss. 

For more information, visit www.napervilleband.org or call (630) 778-9994.  
-0- 

The Naperville Police Department will soon be among the majority of other departments in the region 
equipped with in-car cameras.  The cameras will record every stop the officers make, 
with video and audio, and can be used as evidence in court.  

In-car cameras enhance officer safety, encourage a safer working environment, increase 
transparency, promote integrity and objectivity, and are of tremendous assistance to the 

http://dupagechildrens.org/setting-the-stage-for-innovation-creativity-in-the-workplace/
http://www.napervillecares.org/
http://district21connelly.ilsenategop.net/mail/util.cfm?mailaction=clickthru&gpiv=2100109481.1258.39&gen=1&mailing_linkid=344
http://www.napervilleband.org/
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courts. Often video evidence is so clear and convincing that it need only be played in court to 
persuade judges and juries of guilt or innocence. The majority of police departments in the area have 
incorporated in-car camera technology for police vehicles. The proliferation of this technology has 
established a new standard in policing. Video evidence is now becoming the expectation in 
courtrooms. The implementation of high quality and reliable digital video evidence is critical to 
maintaining a credible reputation with the judiciary, the public, and the defense bar.  

 -0- 
On Friday, November 1st 360 Youth Services 
will be hosting their 23rd Annual Auction to 
support the programs and services provided to 
the communities we serve. Don't miss the Silent 
and Live Auction, and a few other surprises 
throughout the evening The event will be at the 
Chicago Marriott Naperville.  

-0- 
On November 6th, 2013 frpm 6:00 PM - 9:30 PM there will 
be Wine Tasting From Cooper's Hawk Winery & 
Restaurant, Chef Prepared Food Stations and a Silent 
Auction at the Cress Creek Country Club, 1215 Royal 
Saint George Drive. Tickets Available! (Please purchase 
online) for $100. For more information and registration, 
visit www.napervilleresponds.org 

 -0-. 
A section of Van Buren Avenue near the Van Buren Parking Deck became one-way westbound on 

Monday, October 7 to accommodate 
work that is taking place for the Main 
Street Promenade East development. 

Two-way traffic will be maintained on 
Van Buren Avenue from Washington 
Street to the entrance of the Van 
Buren Parking Deck. The entrance of 
the Van Buren Parking Deck to Main 
Street will allow westbound traffic only 
to accommodate a pedestrian 
walkway that is being added in that 
area near the parking deck. A map of 
the traffic pattern is available 

at www.naperville.il.us/mainclosure.aspx. 

Due to the one-way designation, vehicles will only be allowed to head west upon exiting the Van 
Buren Parking Deck. Motorists traveling in that portion of downtown Naperville are advised to be 
cautious of construction occurring in the area and allow extra time to reach their destination. 

This section of Van Buren Avenue will remain one-way until construction is completed on the Main 
Street Promenade East development, a $30 million retail-and-office project 
located on the northeast corner of Main Street and Van Buren Avenue. As part 
of the project, Main Street between Benton and Van Buren avenues was closed 
on September 30, and a vehicle detour has been posted directing traffic around 
the closure. Both the roadway and sidewalks will be closed between Benton and 
Van Buren avenues through summer 2014. Pedestrian access will be 
maintained to the businesses on the west side of Main Street from Van Buren 
Avenue.  

https://www.facebook.com/MarriottNaper
http://www.napervilleresponds.org/
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?e=001aCabWqmTBqhortWWbCyOrI_UdjOp_e9cB64zyLPHwle73iNXBiTpDZ6IZWkoLVj29uVRJN2xTt7XhW12RO9f_Ld-v25xb58_qjme487MeLqBSw0HnxTJiIGCosHW0PS-OA22i0OiqT9H3ccMOS8A3A==
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In addition, the south side of the sidewalk along Benton Avenue between Main Street and the Van 
Buren Parking Deck entrance is closed as part of the project. Pedestrians should plan to use the north 
sidewalk along Benton Avenue. 

-0- 
Naperville is accepting applications for sustainability projects within the City. Grants are available 
through the City by the Illinois Municipal Electric Agency and the Renewable Energy Program. 

The IMEA Electric Efficiency Incentives Program has awarded the City of Naperville a three-year grant 
to be used for commercial, industrial and municipal energy efficiency projects. During the first two 
years, $170,000 will be available each year for commercial and industrial customers as incentives 
towards completing energy efficiency projects (e.g. lighting, HVAC and ground source heat pumps, 
refrigeration and motors). The remaining $170,000 in year three will be used on sustainable City 
initiatives. Reimbursement matching grants up to $25,000 will be available for qualified projects. The 
IMEA Electric Efficiency Incentives Program helps cities and their customers reduce their electric 
demand and consumption and therefore reduce IMEA membersô wholesale power costs. This allows 
members to shift dollars for other needs and enhance their economic climate by making utility costs 
more affordable for established and potential businesses. Application deadline is November 15, 2013. 

Napervilleôs Renewable Energy Program enables Department of Public Utilities-Electric (DPU-E) 
residential and business customers to make voluntarily monthly donations through their electric bills to 
support the Cityôs investment in renewable energy. Through effective in-house management of the 
program, the City has been able to save money and will invest it back into the community through the 
Renewable Energy Grant program. Eligible applicants include local government or non-governmental 
organizations (e.g. schools and universities, parks, museums, institutions, service clubs, places of 
worship) that would like to invest in projects that can create opportunities for learning, increase 
renewable energy usage and can be replicated throughout the community. Examples of eligible 
technologies include solar water heat, solar or photovoltaic energy and renewable fuel cells. Grant 
awards range up to $50,000 but cannot exceed 40 percent of the total project cost. The deadline for 
applications is Wednesday, January 22, 2014. 

Interested applicants can find more information regarding the IMEA Electric Efficiency Incentives 
Program and the Renewable Energy Grant at www.naperville.il.us/energygrants.aspx. 

-0- 
Mark your calendar - Hill Middle School's (District 204, 1836 Brookdale Road) annual craft fair is 

being held on Saturday December 7, 2013 from 9 am until 3 pm. 
-0- 

At 6PM on Friday, November 8th, kickoff the holiday season as downtown Naperville comes to 
light for the holiday season! More than 300,000 lights will be turned on simultaneously transforming 

downtown Naperville into a winter wonderland for the holiday season! Also, enjoy the unveiling of 25 
holiday sculptures - GINGERBREAD MEN! Live music will accompany the "oohs and ahs"! . 

-0- 
The annual popular Little Friends Holiday Parade of Lights will take place on Sunday, December 1! 
Don't miss this popular annual holiday parade which includes Santa and Mrs Claus' official arrival to 

downtown! Bundle up and enjoy an evening of festivities, brightly lit 
floats and musical entertainment! COME EARLY! Local high school 
musicians as well as performers from the School of Performing Arts 
will warm up the crowd starting at 3:45PM from the Parade Main 
Stage at Main & Van Buren!  

-0- 
On Thanksgiving morning, November 28, 2013, at 8:00 am sharp, 
the 16th Annual Naperville Noon Lions Turkey Trot 5K RUN will 

start at Naperville Central High School, 440 West Aurora Avenue, 
Naperville, IL.  For further details and to register go to https://napervilleturkeytrot.com/index.php 

-0- 

http://www.naperville.il.us/energygrants.aspx
https://napervilleturkeytrot.com/index.php
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The Naperville Police Department is partnering with AARP to offer a "Smart Driver Program." This 

classroom driver refresher course, designed for drivers age 50 and older, has helped millions of 
mature drivers stay safe. Topics include: Understanding the normal effects of aging on driving and 
practical ways to compensate for those changes; driving strategies for the mature driver; identifying 
the most common crash situations and how to avoid them; and an update on the rules of the road, 
vehicle accessories, and local traffic hazards. The objective of the course is to help participants drive 
safer and therefore keep their licenses longer. 

The classes will be held on Thursday, November 7th and Friday, November 8th from 8:30am to 
12:30pm at the Naperville Police Department. Participants must attend both days. There is a $20.00 
fee for the course ($15.00 for AARP members).  Please register in advance by mailing your name, 
address and phone number, along with a check made out to AARP to:  

Naperville Police Department  
c/o AARP Driver Safety Course 

1350 Aurora Avenue 
Naperville, IL. 60540 

For further information or questions, please contact Crime Prevention/Community Education 
Specialists Mary Browning 630-420-6731 or Marcia Schild 630-420-6667. 

 

 
Loaves and Fishes News  

Help support of Loaves & Fishes... 

   

DAN GIBBONS TURKEY TROT - Enjoy guilt-free seconds of your Thanksgiving meal after kicking off 
the day with this 
family-friendly 5K fun 
run starting in 
beautiful downtown 
Elmhurst. This is the 
29th year since Dan 
Gibbons, a member of 
the Loaves & Fishes 
Community Advisory Council, organized a race 
to raise money for families in need and provide 
them with food for the holidays. Loaves & 
Fishes is proud to be one of six DuPage County 
charities supported by the race proceeds. 
Registration is $30 per person, which includes a 
long-sleeved race t-shirt. The festivities begin at 
7:30 a.m. and the race starts at 9. Learn more 
about the race and registration at 
www.dangibbonsturkeytrot.com.    
 

For a family struggling financially, a holiday 
meal is more than food. It can be a sense of 
normalcy for a child, the promise of a better 
future for someone without work, and a 
reminder of a community that cares. The 
H.O.P.E. Holiday Food Drive is an essential 
initiative attached to Loaves & Fishesô 
Community Food & Nutrition Program. This 
November, Loaves & Fishes will provide 2,000 

Thanksgiving family meals, which includes a turkey plus additional side dish items. In December, we 

http://www.dangibbonsturkeytrot.com/
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will provide 2,000 holiday family meals, which will include a ham or turkey plus additional side dish 
items. For just $30, you can provide a family of 8 with a complete meal. Help us provide HOPE and 
Help Other People Eat this holiday season.  

Loaves and Fishes distributes over 60,000 pounds of groceries every week. Food donations are 
accepted at the Loaves & Fishes location (1871 High Grove Lane, Naperville, IL 60540) during all 
regular business hours; Monday thru Thursday, 8 AM to 5 PM; Friday from 8 AM until 2 PM; and 
Saturdays from 8 AM until noon.  

Loaves & Fishes Community Pantry also has a wish list of select items on Amazon.com. Your 
purchases can be shipped directly to the pantry warehouse! 

For more information go to: http://www.loaves-fishes.org 

 ACTHA News 

ACTHA News 

  

 
 

http://www.actha.org  

Upcoming Webinars  ï  

Thursday, November 7th, 12:00 Noon - Legislative Updates - presented by Kelly Elmore of Kovitz 
Shifrin Nesbit. 

This webinar will discuss the recent changes to laws that affect your association. 

For more information and to register go to:  

https://events.r20.constantcontact.com/register/eventReg?oeidk=a07e8dixj1da5f81bde&oseq=&c=&ch
= 

 

You Can Help Make the Edward Hospital Naperville Marathon 
and Half Marathon a Success 
Individuals and neighborhoods throughout Naperville are invited to participate in a variety of roles to 
help rally and offer support to those running in the City's inaugural Edward Hospital Naperville 
Marathon and Half-Marathon that will take place Sunday, November 10, 2013. 

While registration to compete in the event has closed, individuals, families, organizations and 
neighborhoods can register with marathon 
organizers to show their support and offer runners 
encouragement as they run the half-marathon and 
marathon course totaling 13.1 and 26.2 miles, 
respectively. Marathon organizers are utilizing a 
vast team of volunteers for the event but are also 
encouraging the public to get involved by cheering 
on their community. Examples of roles can include but are not limited to: 

¶ Cheering Sections/Zones  

¶ Neighborhood or Block Captains 

¶ Water/Aid Station Assistance 

¶ Musical Entertainment at Mile Markers 

To register as an event volunteer, please email volunteers@naperville26.com.  

In addition to offering community camaraderie and support, marathon organizers also added they are 
still accepting volunteers to perform various jobs related to the organization of the November 10 event. 

http://www.amazon.com/registry/wishlist/3M3C7OJUX7OTF/ref=cm_wl_search_2
http://www.loaves-fishes.org/
http://www.actha.org/pages/webinars/72.php
https://events.r20.constantcontact.com/register/eventReg?oeidk=a07e8dixj1da5f81bde&oseq=&c=&ch=
https://events.r20.constantcontact.com/register/eventReg?oeidk=a07e8dixj1da5f81bde&oseq=&c=&ch=
mailto:volunteers@naperville26.com
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Individuals can sign up to become race-day coordinators, assist with packet pick-up for runners, serve 
on expo teams and other committees, deliver water to aid stations, assist with road closures    

The Edward Hospital Naperville Marathon and Half Marathon is the first of its kind in the City and will 
be held entirely within Naperville. For more information on the Edward Hospital Naperville Marathon 
and Half Marathon, visit www.naperville26.com or www.naperville.il.us/walkrun.aspx. The NAHC 
website has a map of the marathon route at: 
http://www.napervillehomeowners.com/NAHC/NewsDoc/NewsDoc13248.pdf 

 

Education Funding In Illinois:  A Roundtable Discussion 
Co-sponsored by AAUW Naperville Area and The League of Women Voters of Naperville 
Tuesday, November 12th, 7:00 p.m. - City of Naperville Municipal Center, 400 S. Eagle St. 

Illinois received below average ratings in school funding fairness, including an ñFò in school funding 
distribution, in a 2012 study, ñIs School Funding Fair? A National Report Cardò by the Education Law 

Center and Rutgers Graduate School of Education.  The authors argued that sufficient funding, 
distributed progressively, is critical to 
improving student achievement and 
closing achievement gaps. 

With the goal of creating a dialog to 
inform our residents and spur civic 
action, AAUW Naperville Area and The 
League of Women Voters of Naperville 
have invited area legislators and policy 
experts to discuss education funding in 
Illinois.  Roundtable participants 
include:  Peg Agnos, Executive 

Director, Legislative Education Network 
of DuPage County (LEND); Curt 
Bradshaw, Illinois State Board of 
Education; Michael Connelly, Illinois 
State Senator, 21st District; Dr. 
Lawrence Joseph, Director of the 

Fiscal Policy Center at Voices for Illinois 
Children; Christine Radogno, Illinois 
State Senator,  41st District; Ron 
Sandack, Illinois State Representative, 
81st District; and Darlene Senger, 

Illinois State Representative, 41st  
District.  Maryam Judar, Executive 
Director and Community Lawyer with 
the Citizen Advocacy Center in 
Elmhurst, will moderate. 

Join and learn more about education 
funding in Illinois and how this impacts 
our children and the future of our state. 

For more information contact:  

AAUW Naperville Area   The League of Women Voters of Naperville 

http://naperville-il.aauw.net/   http://lwvnaperville.org  
aauwnaperville@hotmail.com 
630-886-3256 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?e=001_L7hUmQPGGUfaWWMGaD4WHJMGLEIcCPpcWuOEuZAwTh_4MDrYV3LZuPs8yAdfwEohmSAqTW1ROZ1VZr5DHsFgKWeqgSKXRH_DdtsceXfl0484GWbG0uacQ==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?e=001_L7hUmQPGGWW6ebL7Np31ZJUXNTARRvc28chw_P3DsDV1NCdWD6Jh735sYthf-B5U95q7c0BHGAqiXi51dvw1zE9Tp8ZM1zT1O37aOMnMM6ggKkZuK0z6sLZUT_NGOsjw19h-QMu0kI=
http://www.napervillehomeowners.com/NAHC/NewsDoc/NewsDoc13248.pdf
http://naperville-il.aauw.net/
http://lwvnaperville.org/
mailto:aauwnaperville@hotmail.com
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News from the DuPage Childrenôs Museum
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Do We Have Your Updated Contact Information? 

When e-mailing dues invoices, we were concerned with the number that bounced back due to bad 
addresses.  With members moving, changing jobs, or switching to different Internet 

providers, our directory is in need of an update.  Because we use a different mailing list for 
dues than we use for the newsletter, we are hoping every association is contacted via at 

least one of the two lists. Similarly, if there are members of your association board not 
receiving the newsletter, please send us their email!  

If you believe the contact information for your association is out of date, please go to our website, 
www.napervillehomeowners.com, download, and fill out an information sheet (member application) on 
your association.  There is a ñhotlinkò on our homepage to the Membership Application document. His 
can also be used to send us a dues check if your association did not receive a dues invoice. 

Remember ï the only way the Police, Fire Department, Park District, or even local realtors can get 
information on Naperville Associations is to ask the Confederation,  We donôt provide this information 
except on request, so privacy should not be an issue.  Thanks!  

We are always looking for new members ï if you or your association would like to become part of the 
Naperville Area Homeowners Confederation, please let us know. We will also be happy to send a 
Board member to one of your association meetings to talk about the Confederation and the roles we 
play within the greater Naperville Area to make this a great place to call home! 

 

 

News from Naper Settlement 

 
Discover Napervilleôs history through engaging and unique experiences at Naper Settlement, 
Chicagolandôs outdoor history museum, located in the heart of Naperville. Explore historic homes and 
businesses throughout the 12-acre site where youôll understand the past and how it connects to the  
present. Preservation is a key component of the museumôs mission and Naper Settlement has a 
reference library and archival collection. Naper Settlement offers special events, such as All Hallows 
Eve, programs, classes, camps, architectural walks, group tours and school programs, and rental 
opportunities for meetings, weddings, parties and other social occasions.  

Although the village building interiors are closed to the public during the winter season, your admission 
includes a self-guided audio tour of the village grounds and 
Visitor Center, where you will find a changing exhibit hall and 
our award winning "Brushstrokes of the Past" exhibit, and the 
tavern. The museum is closed on New Year's, Thanksgiving 
and the week of Christmas (December 23-27, 2013). For 
further information, including admission rates and hours, go 
to  www.napersettlement.museum. Naper Settlement is located at 523 S. Webster St. in downtown 
Naperville. Visit napersettlement.com or call (630) 420-6010.   

-0- 
Naper Settlement welcomes Kevin Burns to its development team as Vice President, Philanthropy. 
Burns is a veteran fundraising professional with close to three decades of experience. 

Naper Settlement President and CEO Mike Krol said, ñWe are pleased to welcome Kevin to Naper 
Settlement. With his outstanding background in fundraising, we know he will take our organization to 
the next level.ò 

www.napersettlement.museum 
523 South Webster Street 
Naperville, Illinois 60540 

(630) 420-6010 
(630) 305-5255-fax 

http://www.napervillehomeowners.com/
http://il-napersettlement.civicplus.com/index.aspx?nid=85
http://www.napersettlement.museum/
http://www.napersettlement.museum/
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Burns has more than 25 years of development experience with such 
organizations as the Muscular Dystrophy Association/Jerry Lewis Labor Day 
Telethon, Paramount Arts Center (Aurora), United States Olympic 
Committee, Rush-Copley Medical Center (Aurora), United States Equestrian 
Federation, Midwestern University (Downers Grove) and the United States 
Figure Skating Association.   

A resident of Geneva since 1974, Burns has 20 years experience in 
municipal government, serving on the Geneva Library board, then as an 
alderman and currently as mayor. He is a graduate of Augustana College 
with a B.A. in Political Science and Speech Communications. 

-0- 
November Events @ Naper Settlement 

Pierre Salinger and the 1,000 Days of Kennedyôs Camelot - This History Speaks program that will 

be held from 4 to 5 p.m. Sunday, Nov. 10, commemorates the 
50th anniversary of the assassination of President John F. Kennedy. The 
presentation also will describe the 1,000 days that made up the Kennedy 
administration, as told through the eyes of White House Press Secretary 
Pierre Salinger, portrayed by Terry Lynch of HFK Presents.Advance tickets 
are $6 adult, $5 student, youth and Naperville Heritage Society Sustaining 
members. On the day of the presentation, tickets are $7 adult, $6 student, 
youth and Naperville Heritage Society Sustaining members. Reservations are 
recommended. The presentation will take place in Century Memorial Chapel 
at Naper Settlement. Visit www.napersettlement.com or call (630) 420-6010. 

Weed Ladies winter floral show and sale - The Weed Ladies winter floral 

show and sale features holiday-themed floral arrangements and accessories 
and will be held from 10 a.m. to 4 p.m. Thursday-Saturday, November 14-16, 1-4 p.m. Sunday, 
November 17 in the historic Daniels House at Naper Settlement. Custom arrangements are 
available. Visit www.napersettlement.com or call (630) 420-6010. 

The Columbian Exposition ï Through the Eyes of a Visitor - Take a step back in time 120 years 

ago as you visit the Worldôs Columbian Exposition of 1893 in Chicago. Your guide, dressed in the 
fashionable clothing of the 1890s, will take you on a stroll through the fair during this interactive 
presentation that will be held from 2 to 3:15 p.m. Saturday, Nov. 16.  Youôll experience the sights, 
sounds and smells of the fair without ever leaving the comfort of your chair! Tickets are $10 per 
person. Reservations are recommended, limited seating. The presentation will be held in the Pre-
Emption House Tavern at Naper Settlement. Visit www.napersettlement.com or (630) 420-6010.  

 

Happening in November at The Morton Arboretum 
Fiery red, orange and yellow leaves will light up the woods at The Morton Arboretum this fall, attracting 
thousands of visitors. Come leaf peeping on the Arboretumôs 1,700 acresas many of the Arboretumôs 

4,200 varieties of trees change from green to a palette of vibrant reds, oranges 
and golds. Ed Hedborn is the Arboretumôs official Fall Color Scout and reports on 
the Arboretumôs color each week during the season. 

For the latest fall color updates from the Arboretum, visit mortonarb.org/whats-in-
bloom or call the Bloom 'n Color Hotline at 630-719-7955. 

 -0- 

http://www.napersettlement.com/
http://www.napersettlement.com/
http://www.napersettlement.com/
http://mortonarb.org/whats-in-bloom
http://mortonarb.org/whats-in-bloom
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This winter, The Morton Arboretumôs landscape will be transformed into an interactive kaleidoscope of 
color and light during our first-ever winter 
lights event, Illumination: Tree Lights at The 
Morton Arboretum.  From November 22 
through January 4, you can experience a 
holiday event far beyond traditional twinkling 
lights, one that engages your senses with 
dazzling projections, trees that respond to 
touch and sound, and vivid, electric colors 
throughout. Youôll also be able to explore the 
Arboretum after dark as the event starts at 
4:30 p.m. each night with last entry at 8:30 
p.m. 

As you walk along the mile-long paved trail 
winding around Meadow Lake and down the 
Conifer Walk, youôll encounter surprising light 
experiences around every turn, including 
hugging a tree to make it glow brighter, 
singing to trees and watching them change 
color, interacting with light and color with just 
a swipe of your hand, and much more.  You can also warm up next to fire pits while enjoying hot 
cocoa, sômores, and other tasty treats. During your visit, donôt forget to stop by the Enchanted Railroad 
and browse the holiday wares at The Arboretum Store. 

Illumination tickets are now on sale and can be purchased here, by calling 630-725-2066, or at the 
Visitor Center Information Desk. General Admission tickets are $15 for adults and $10 for children 
(ages 2-17). Member tickets are $10 for adults and $5 for children.  There is a maximum capacity for 
each night of the event, so be sure to buy your tickets early to make sure you and your family donôt 
miss out on the fun. Illumination: Tree Lights at The Morton Arboretum will be closed November 28 
and December 2, 9, 16, 24, and 25. 

-0- 
Join us for five intimate classical concerts and sociable receptions featuring music from Avalon 

String Quartet, The Newberry Consort, Second City Musick, Fifth House Ensemble, and Gaudete 
Brass Quintet this winter as part of our Chamber Concert Series. 

Each chamber concert begins at 2:15 p.m. in the Arbor Room of the historic Thornhill Education 
Center. After each performance, gather for a reception to meet the artists and fellow audience 
members in the splendor of the Founder's Room, the original library of the Arboretum's founder, Joy 
Morton. 

Concert tickets are $24 for members and $29 for nonmembers for each show. If youôre a music lover 
that doesnôt want to miss a note, be sure to purchase a five-concert series ticket for a discounted 
price; $110 for members and $135 for nonmembers. Purchase your tickets by calling 630-725-2066, or 
at the Visitor Center Information Desk. 

Concerts and dates are: 

¶ Avalon String Quartet, Sunday, November 3 

¶ Newberry Consort, Sunday, December 8 

¶ Second City Musick, Sunday, January 5, 2014 

¶ Fifth House Ensemble, Sunday, February 2, 2014 

¶ Gaudete Brass Quintet, Sunday, March 2, 2014 
-0- 

Enchanted Railroad - Visit the Enchanted Railroad from Friday, November 23, to Sunday, January 6 

(closed Christmas Eve and Christmas Day). Free timed tickets are available in the Visitor Center; first 
come, first served.  

https://registeronline.mortonarb.org/SpecialEvents/IlluminationTreeLightsatTheMortonArboretum/tabid/224/ctl/SearchResult/mid/602/TourTypeId/0/ViewAllDate/0/Default.aspx?StartDate=10/1/2013%2012:00:00%20AM&EndDate=10/1/2014%2012:00:00%20AM
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Unless otherwise specified, all Arboretum events and destinations including the Childrenôs Garden are 
free with Arboretum admission.  Current rates for non-members are:  

$12/adult, ($8 on Wednesday), ages 18-64 
$11/senior, ($7 on Wednesday), ages 65 and over 
$9/child ($6 on Wednesday), ages 2-17 
Under age 2 is free. Parking is free 

 

Park District Updates 
Stay connected with the Naperville Park District throughout the year by following them 
on Facebook, Flickr, Twitter, LinkedIn and Park Talk Blog.  Sign up for e-news by 
visiting their homepage at www.napervilleparks.org 

-0- 
Volunteers 12 years of age and older who are interested in helping at Santa House and 
other Naperville Park District holiday events are invited to attend the Naperville Park 

Districtôs 2013 Holiday Volunteer Open House and Sign-Up Night from 6:00 to 8:30 p.m. on Thursday, 
November 7.   

The event will take place at the Alfred Rubin Riverwalk Community Center, Room 206, located at 305 
W. Jackson Ave.  Prospective volunteers are welcome to come at any time during the 2-hour 
timeframe, however, sign-ups for specific times and dates to volunteer at Santa House and other 
activities will occur on a first-come, first-served basis. 

ñWe encourage interested volunteers to come with their calendars ready, as dates and times fill up 
quickly,ò said Volunteer Coordinator Lynnette Hoole. ñNew volunteers may complete their volunteer 
applications online prior to the Open House, but sign-ups for specific events will not begin until the 
November 7 event,ò she explained. 

The Open House will include a brief training video for holiday volunteers that will replay throughout the 
evening. 

Volunteers are needed for Santa House and other Park District holiday events in December, including 
Skating with Santa, Group Santa Celebrations, Candy Cane Lane, and Gingerbread House 
Decorating. 

To apply as a volunteer with the Naperville Park District or to learn more about volunteer opportunities, 
visit www.napervilleparks.org under About Us/Support Us/Volunteers or contact Lynnette Hoole 
at lhoole@napervilleparks.org or 630-848-3606.  

-0- 
The Illinois Policy Institute recently evaluated the Naperville Park Districtôs website and has given the 
District top marks for local government transparency. 

ñCongratulations to the Naperville Park Districtôs board and staff for earning the highest online 
transparency score of any park district ever recorded by the Illinois Policy Institute,ò said Brian Costin, 
director of government reform for the Illinois Policy Institute. ñProactive online transparency is one of 
the most important tools we have to help prevent government corruption and to foster educated citizen 
participation in government. The Naperville Park District is a leader in online transparency and is 
setting an example for other park districts across the state.ò 

The Park Districtôs website was scored for transparency in ten categories, achieving a 90% score. 
Categories included elected and administrative officials, meetings, public records, budgets, financial 
audits, expenditures, salaries, contracts, lobbying and taxes. 

Staff worked diligently to bring the Districtôs website up to the standards recommended for maximizing 
transparency. ñWe wanted to ensure that information is easy to find on our website, and the guidelines 
from the Illinois Policy Institute helped us do that,ò said Executive Director Ray McGury. 

http://www.napervilleparks.org/
http://www.napervilleparks.org/
mailto:lhoole@napervilleparks.org
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he Naperville Park District is seeking the donation of a large evergreen tree to be placed on the 
Riverwalk for the 2013 holiday season. The tree will be set in the Dandelion Fountain, near the corner 
of Jackson Avenue and Webster Street, and traditionally is in place by the third week in November. 

Preferably, the donated tree will be a minimum of 15 feet tall, although previous trees have been 
around the 20-foot mark. A spruce or fir is preferred. Additionally, the tree to be donated needs to be 
located in the front yard so that a truck can easily access it and haul it away. 

Those who have a tree to be considered for donation should contact Chuck Papanos at 630-848-3590 
or at cpapanos@napervilleparks.org. 

-0- 
On Oct. 15 & 16 a group of enthusiastic volunteers including 48 adults and 36 preschoolers braved the 
chilly, wet weather to glean a record harvest from the Park Districtôs Community Garden Plots. The 
bountiful yield of 1,817 lbs. of nutritious vegetables will be donated to Loaves and Fishes Community 
Pantry, to provide healthy choices for area families who are receiving food through the Pantry. 

Master Gardeners Ron Ory and Logan Wasson 
developed the idea to glean vegetables at the 
Garden Plots in 2011, when the first group of 
volunteers gathered 160 lbs. of vegetables. The 
master gardeners maintain their own garden plots, 
called ñPlant a Row,ò dedicated to providing 
produce for Loaves & Fishes all summer long. 
Other gardeners donated vegetables as well, using 
a donation station that was set up at the plots 
during the gardening season.  

This yearôs total yield from the donation station was 
2,435 lbs., bringing the grand total of produce 

donated in 2013 from the Garden Plots to 4,252 lbs., surpassing the 2012 total of 3,961 lbs. 

Jan Gricus, president of the Naperville Community Gardeners, and Loral Valley, a volunteer Garden 
Plot Ambassador for the Park District, assisted in the Oct. 15 gleaning. Children, teachers and parents 
from the Park Districtôs preschool classes that meet at the Barn Recreation Center walked to the 
Garden Plots to join in the gleaning. The Naperville Evening Kiwanis Club and volunteers from JMG 
Financial Group, Ltd. pitched in as well, along with master gardeners and other members of the 
Naperville Community Gardeners. 

-0- 
The Northeast Illinois Chapter of the American Institute of 
Architects recently announced the 2013 Design Awards, selecting 
Naperville Park Districtôs Seager Park Interpretive Center as a 
ñDistinguished Buildingò in the ñUnder $3 Millionò category. 

Wight and Company designed the Interpretive Center and 
submitted the award application. 

The Interpretive Center opened in 2011, featuring a classroom 
that hosts Toadstools and Pollywogs nature preschool and other 
Park District programs, a deck, restrooms, accessible paths, and 
educational signs explaining the natural features and history of 
the park. The Interpretive Center was cited in the award presentation for its sustainable building 
design, nestled in a grove of mature trees as an educational gathering place for the community. 

 ñThe Interpretive Center and the other site improvements were accomplished on time and under 
budget,ò said Executive Director Ray McGury. ñThe sustainable features of the project were simple 
and cost-effective, and with support from three grants the District was able to improve Seager Park for 
the community in a fiscally responsible manner,ò he said. 

mailto:cpapanos@napervilleparks.org
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In the words of the project description in the award program, Seager Park Interpretive Center, ñwith its 
floating exterior wood deck, beneath sheltering roof overhangs, is a place for visitors to venture out 
and connect with wetlands and native plants.ò 
 
 

Library News 
For more information go to http://www.naperville-lib.org  

 
November Program Highlights from the Naperville Public 

Library  

November 2 - WEAVING DREAMS PUBLISHING AUTHOR 
FEST  

Weaving Dreams Publishing will be showcasing their published 
and unpublished Illinois authors. All types of genres of books will 
be represented. Authors will be available to ask questions and 

even sign their books. For more information about Weaving Dreams Publishing, visit their website at 
www.weavingdreamspublishing.com. Join us from 1:00 to 4:00 p.m. at the 95th Street Library.  

November 2 - *KAPLANÊ PRACTICE TESTS  

A practice test is crucial to ward off those test day jitters and can let you know how youôll score on the 
ñreal thing.ò Kaplan will provide proctored tests to give you an idea of the real exam. Please bring #2 
pencils, an approved calculator and a healthy snack. The exams begin promptly at the scheduled time 
and no one will be admitted once the test has begun. Scores will be given out by Kaplan 
representatives in the weeks following the test date. The program will be held from 12:00 to 4:30 p.m. 
at Nichols Library, 200 W. Jefferson Ave.   For teens grades 9th ï 12th. *Program requires advanced 
registration. This program is presented in partnership with Kaplan 

November 4 - *CRAZY CONTRAPTIONS: TREBUCHETS  

A trebuchet is a catapult with a lot more hurling power! Weôll build a miniature version of this ancient 
weapon of warfare out of everyday objects like paper clips and duct tape. Of course, weôll test out their 
strength and accuracy on a castle of paper cups. The program will be held from 4:30 to 6:00 p.m. at 
Nichols Library.  *Program requires advanced registration.  

November 5 - *WHICH TABLET IS FOR YOU?  

Are you thinking about purchasing a tablet but donôt know which one is best for you? Whatôs the 
difference between an iPad and an Android? Come and compare the dynamics of different tablet 
operating systems. See what tablets can do at home and at work. Learn how you can download library 
eBooks and access library resources on tablets and smartphones. Get information before you buy! 
This program is provided in partnership with Verizon Wireless in Naperville.  The event will be held 
from 6:30 to 8:00 p.m. at Verizon Wireless Naperville, 111 E. Ogden Ave., Suite 105.  *Program 
requires advanced registration, please email your name, phone and email address to 
marketingintern@naperville-lib.org. The library will email you back with a registration confirmation 
number. For more information, visit www.naperville-lib.org. 

November 5 - MIND & MEDITATION The Art of Living  
The Art of Mediation is a powerful yet effortless technique that allows the conscious mind to 
experience the silent depths of its own nature. This program is an introduction to powerful meditation 
techniques that increase your well-being. Upon finishing your mediation you will find that you feel 
infused with energy, clarity, creativity and perhaps deep inner peace. This simple mental practice can 
be easily learned by anyone! The program will be held from 7:00 to 8:00 p.m. at Nichols Library,.  This 
program is present in partnership with The Art of Living.  

November 6 - WRITE ON!  

Free your inner writer! In this writing group you can sharpen your writing skills in a group setting and 
stretch your creative mind without judging your work. Come to an individual session or plan on 

http://www.naperville-lib.org/
http://www.naperville-lib.org/


  

20 

The NAHC Monthly Newsletter is a tool for communicating to and within our member associations.  Please feel free to reproduce 

any newsletter content in your own Association newsletters. 

attending the series! Bring your favorite writing implements and your creativity! The program will be 
held on from 7:00 to 8:00 p.m. at Nichols Library, 200 W. Jefferson Ave.   

November 7 - KEEPING IT HEALTHY AROUND THE HOLIDAYS Angela Dennison, Whole Foods 
Market Napervilleôs Healthy Eating Specialist  

Come join Angela for tips and ideas on how to keep the holidays healthy or at least healthier! Learn 
new recipes as well as fun and creative spins on your holiday favorites. Cooking demo and tasting 
included. Our kitchen facility is not allergen free but we can accommodate gluten and diary free 
options. This program is presented in partnership with Whole Foods Market, Naperville. The event will 
be held from 7:00 to 8:45 p.m. at Whole Foods Market Naperville, 2607 W. 75th St. in the Lifestyle 
Center.*Program requires advanced registration. To register, please email your name, phone and 
email address to marketingintern@naperville-lib.org. The library will email you back with a registration 
confirmation number. Seating is limited. For ages 12 and over only.    

November 9 -  DAVE RUDOLFôS WINTER WONDERLAND CONCERT  

Naperville is unveiling the Gingerbread Sculptures and turning on the lights this weekend! Letôs 
celebrate with Dave Rudolf and his Winter Wonderland family concert. Brace yourself for a truly fun, 
interactive family winter wonderland show. Hear those winter classics such as ñFrosty the Slowman,ò 
ñOh Come, Oh Come I Read the Manual.ò The program will be held from 10:30 to 11:30 a.m. and 
12:00 to 1:00 p.m. at Nichols Library.   This program is partially funded by a grant from the City of 
Naperville. For more information, visit www.naperville-lib.org. 

November 11 - TEEN STOP MOTION VIDEOS  

Learn how to produce short, but impressive animated movies! Weôll provide some fun everyday 
objects to star in your show, but you may want to bring in some of your own wacky things like old toys 
or Legos. Once the videos are finished, we will kick back and enjoy your creations on the big screen. 
The program will be held from 4:00 to 6:00 p.m. at Nichols Library.  *Program requires advanced 
registration. For more information, visit www.naperville-lib.org. 

November 12 - *POP CULTURE PERLER BEADS  
Make an 8-bit creation of your imagination with perler beads galore. Try your favorite sci-fi character, 
video game plumber, geektastic icon and more. Weôll have patterns for you to choose from and a 
pattern generator to help you create anything your mind can dream up.   The event will take place from 
4:00 to 5:00 p.m. at the 95th Street Library. *Program requires advanced registration. For more 

information, visit www.naperville-lib.org. 

November 12 - KIDS & FAMILY HEALTHY AWARENESS  
Making a positive difference in your familyôs overall health and well-being begins with One Powerful 
Step. In todayôs world it can be challenging to create a better environment for our kids and families. 
The first step in helping our kids is for us as parents to become more aware ourselves. Join us for a 
Kids and Family Health awareness seminar that will provide you with tips on how to transform your 
familyôs health, one simple step at a time. You will be truly amazed at the information many of us 
parents donôt know and some simple things we can do to make positive changes for our families. The 
event will take place from 7:00 to 8:00 p.m. at the 95th Street Library.   

November 13 - BOOK PAGE PAPER CRAFT  

Do you have old books that you no longer want and that have no resale value? You can use the book 
pages to create many different paper crafts including cards, wreaths, paper flowers, tags, paper 
chains... the possibilities are endless. Using aged book pages will give your art a cool vintage look, 
too. Please come with your choice of an old book and we will show you how to upcycle the book 
pages. The program will be held from 7:00 to 8:00 p.m. at Nichols Library, 200 W. Jefferson Ave 

November 13 - ILLINOIS IN THE WAR OF 1812  
Learn why the War of 1812 was significant to not just the development of the U.S. but also the 
development of Illinois from a territory to a state. Also, learn about notable events or personalities of 
the war in Illinois. The event will take place from 7:00 to 8:00 p.m. at the 95th Street Library, 3015 
Cedar Glade Dr.  For more information, visit www.naperville-lib.org. 
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November 15 - OPEN MIC NIGHT  

Join us for an evening of entertainment! This is your chance to show off your many talents. Come read 
a poem, tell a story, dance, sing a song, play an instrument, tell a joke, or just to watch. The 
possibilities are endless! Please bring your own props and equipment. A microphone and 
refreshments will be provided. All acts are limited to five minutes. The program will be held from 6:30 
to 8:00 p.m. at Nichols Library Community Room. 

November 18 - HUNGER GAMES (PG-13)  
All tributes assemble to watch The Hunger Games one more time before going to the theater to see 
Catching Fire. Weôll have snacks, slushies and popcorn and weôll be making buttons to represent all 
the districts. The event will take place from 4:00 to 6:30 p.m. at the 95 th Street Library, 3015 Cedar 
Glade Dr.    

November 19 - WiiÊ GAMING TOURNAMENT: MARIOKARTÊ  
Show off your mad gaming skills at our Wii Tournaments! Compete to win bragging rights and a 
Target® gift card. Enjoy free play after the tournament ends!   The program will be held from 4:15 to 
5:00 p.m. at Nichols Library, 200 W. Jefferson Ave.   

November 20 - *MOD PODGE PENDANTS  

Create your own unique jewelry creation with some paper and a little bit of Mod Podge! Weôll watch 
some cartoons while they dry enough to take home! Join us from 4:30 ï 6:30 p.m. at the Naper Blvd. 
Library, 2035 S. Naper Blvd.  *Program requires advanced registration. For more information, visit 
www.naperville-lib.org. 

November 20 - JOB SEARCH WORKSHOP: BUSINESS WRITING IN YOUR JOB SEARCH, Becky 
Brillon, Program Director, Community Career Center  
More than ever, how you write projects an image ï a personal message about who you are, what you 
do and how much you want the job. Youôll learn examples, tips and strategies for job search business 
correspondence including cover letters, handbills, professional bios, resumes, reference letters and 
sincere thank you notes. The program will be held from 6:30 to 8:30 p.m. at Nichols Library, 200 W. 
Jefferson Ave.  This program is partially funded by a grant for the City of Naperville. For more 

information, visit www.naperville-lib.org. 

November 20-21 - HAPPY 44th BIRTHDAY, SESAME STREET!  
Join us to wish Sesame Street a very Happy 44th Birthday! Our celebration will include stories, games, 
activities and crafts about Big Bird, Elmo, Grover, Cookie Monster, Oscar and other favorite 
characters! Join us on Wednesday, November 20 from 11:00 ï 11:45 p.m. at the Naper Blvd. Library, 
2035 S. Naper Blvd. and on Thursday, November 21 at Nichols Library, 200 W. Jefferson Ave.  For 
more information, visit www.naperville-lib.org. 

November 23 - BARK FOR BOOKS, BRRRR  

Cozy up with a good book and a furry partner at Bark For Books. Our volunteer canines and their 
owners represent local Therapy Dog organizations, and are all ears! Bring a book or choose one of 
ours. Parents and siblings are invited to meet the dogs at 12:30 p.m. on the day of the program.   The 
event will take place from 11:30a.m. to 12:30 p.m. at the 95th Street Library, 3015 Cedar Glade Dr.   
For children in grades 1st ï 5th.   For more information, visit www.naperville-lib.org. 

November 26 - LEGALLY BLONDE (PG-13)  

Omigod you guys! No school tomorrow means movies at the library today! You may have seen the 
stage play, so now see the movie that started it all! Who knows, maybe weôll break into song or get our 
pink on!  Join us from 4:30 ï 6:00 p.m. at the Naper Blvd. Library, 2035 S. Naper Blvd.   

November 30 - *KAPLANÊ PRACTICE TESTS  

A practice test is crucial to ward off those test day jitters and can let you know how youôll score on the 
ñreal thing.ò Kaplan will provide proctored tests to give you an idea of the real exam. Please bring #2 
pencils, an approved calculator and a healthy snack. The exams begin promptly at the scheduled time 
and no one will be admitted once the test has begun. Scores will be given out by Kaplan 
representatives in the weeks following the test date. The event will take place from 12:00 to 4:30 p.m. 
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at the 95th Street Library, 3015 Cedar Glade Dr.   For teens grades 9th ï 12th. *Program requires 
advanced registration. This program is presented in partnership with Kaplan.  For more information, 
visit www.naperville-lib.org. 

 

 
 
 
 

The next Confederation General Membership meeting will be on 
Saturday morning, November 16th at 8:00AM (for coffee, meeting 
at 8:30) in meeting rooms B&C of the Naperville Municipal Center 

 
Until then, keep an eye on www.napervillehomeowners.com for 

late-breaking news and information  
 

Our next Newsletter will be sent out on or about November 1st  
Thanks for reading! 

 

Bob Fischer 
President - NAHC 

 

When You Find Us, Make sure to ñLikeò Us too!!!!! 
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